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Updates 

2025 Legislation Programme Bids 
For information 

Contact: Jeremy Shoebridge, Acting Head of Legal. Ph. 

Proposed Regulatory Standards Bill Consultation 
For information 

We are currently in the process of analysing the approximately 23,000 submissions we received on 

the proposed Regulatory Standards Bill.  We plan to provide you with interim findings of the 

submissions analysis by 20 February 2025. 

Contact: Andrew Royle, Deputy Chief Executive, Policy, Ph. 

Recruitment and Workforce Update 
For information 

The composition of the Ministry workforce has shifted following the conclusion of several of our 

fixed term and contract staff finishing at the end of 2024.  

We have now appointed 62 permanent employees – almost 70% of our permanent positions. As 

the Ministry matures, we are gaining a better understanding of our workforce needs, and small 

changes to titles and levels of expertise can be seen in our current permanent establishment 

compared to that of our initial structure developed back in June/July 2024.  
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This week our Head of Engagement, Joe Stockman started with the Ministry. Next week, both 

Head of Digital and Insights, Carol Abernethy and the Chief Economist Kevin Counsell will 

commence their roles.  

Only two permanent manager roles remain to be filled, along with a small number of vacancies in 

each business group.  

Appendix 1 contains an updated A3 showing the recruitment progress. 

Contact: Abbey Macalister, Head of People and Operations. Ph. 

Hairdressing and Barbering Regulatory Review 
For information 

The Hairdressing and Barbering Review team are in the engagement and analysis phase of the 

review. 

Targeted direct engagement with business owners and groups representing regulated parties and 

regulators is in progress. 

As of 28 January, we have received 30 submissions from business owners, 21 from hair and barber 

professionals, 32 from environmental health officers, and 7 from other interested parties. 

The Engagement Hub will close on 31 January 2025. 

Contact: Hannah McGlue, Manager, Regulatory Reviews. Ph. 

Early Childhood Education Regulatory Review 
For information 

The Early Childhood Education Review team have been working with Ministry of Education (MoE) 

and Education Review Office (ERO) to develop the implementation plan for the recommendations, 

while also considering the Regulatory Model and the appropriate sequencing of the programme of 

work.  

Following the meeting with you, MoE, and ERO officials on 29 January, we are progressing the 

preparation of a March Cabinet paper. 

Contact: Tony Clark, Manager Regulatory Reviews Ph. 

Regulatory Response / Red Tape Portal 
For information  

The Regulatory Response Team have received a total of 546 submissions to 27 January 2025. We 

have included the first of our Regulatory Response summary reports for 2024 in Appendix 2. We 

will move to quarterly reporting from the end of March 2025. Following a number of Official 

Information Act requests, we will be proactively releasing these reports on the Ministry website 

going forward (with any required redactions for matters still being actively considered). 
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